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Greetings, beloved! I trust that this finds you well, as we are here in 
Nyahururu, Kenya. The Lord has been faithful and gracious to us. 

Family 
My family is doing great, and we are thankful for God’s many blessings 
in the past quarter. My wife and daughters are all healthy and growing in 
the knowledge of our Savior. Thank you for your continued prayers and 
support. Please pray for us as we are planning to visit our family in Zambia. 
We have been praying and planning for this for some time, and we are 
trusting God that we will manage to travel at the end of this year. 

Silale 
We are so grateful to God for the gift of our local church in Silale led by 
Pastor Joseph Lochodo. God has been very good to the church and has 
provided in amazing ways in the last one year. The church has seen many 
people come to the Savior and obey in water baptism. 

We have seen God’s hand in the recent construction of a parsonage. God 
provided funds through IPM.  The house is not complete to a usable stage; 
we still need about $1,600 to bring it to full completion. Pastor Joseph has 
moved in with his family, and we are grateful that our missionary pastor has 
a decent place to call home. This has been a prayer of many years, and 
God chose to answer this prayer through God’s servants in partnership 
with IPM. May the Lord bless all who believed in our vision, prayed for the 
project, and supported this work. 

Umoja Mbuyu 
In the last newsletter, I highlighted our Umoja Mbuyu Church plant and her 
current needs. The need for a meeting place is still a pressing one. We have 
a budget of $18,380 for a decent building in our church plot. The situation 
is dire, as we are in a rainy season, and the number of members has grown. 
We moved to our land, and we have been raising money to buy iron sheets 
for a temporary structure. The photos included show the current state of 
the temporary structure at Umoja Mbuyu. 

Upcoming Events 
Pray for these upcoming events. Our prayer is for financial provision and for 
the Gospel proclamation planned. 

1. Youth rally at Nyahururu Bible Baptist Church on August 9.
2. Youth mentorship and guidance at Calvary Silale. This is the first 
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of its kind, and it is targeting the Turkana people in our town. The target is to reach over two hundred 
youths. (https://joshuaproject.net/people_groups/15653/ke) This event will run from the August 14-16.

3. Bible Institute class to run from August 11-15. 

Other prayer requests
1. Land purchase for Calvary Bible Baptist Leshau - $12,000
2. Parsonage completion at Nyahururu BBC Silale  - $5,000
3. Umoja Mbuyu Church Building - $18,380 

Thank you all for all your prayers, gifts, and donations.

Yours in love,

John, Lydia, Jane, Mayamiko, and Thokozile Njoroge 


